A.B.A.T.E of the Tanana Valley

PO Box 82095

Fairbanks, AK 99708

Phone: 907-452-2234

Email: abate@ptialaska.net
www.ptialaska.net/~abate_index.htm
Note!  General Membership meetings and Board of Director’s meetings have been moved to the VFW Post 3929, downtown Fairbanks on 1st Street.

NOTE #2: We still need a Newsletter Editor and Board Secretary!  Consider these positions! What better way to get more involved and what better way to know what the heck’s go’n on!
Chuck Mitchell, President

Todd Wloszczynski, Vice President

Bill Chamberland, Treasurer/Sgt. at Arms

Anna Chamberland, Interim Secretary

Jim McLean, Run Coordinator

Lannie Petrie, Events Coordinator

POSITION OPEN, Newsletter
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Carol Pickett, Webmaster
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Membership in ABATE

is open to all riders of any type of motorcycle
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March 2002

   Newsletter
What’s Go’n on?




- Carol Pickett

   First of all, we need to send our wishes out to Larry Ballard’s family.  He will be missed.

   Second! Thanks to everyone who made it to the General Membership meeting we had February 5th.  Hopefully we’ll have more members join us on March 5th!

   Which brings me to… March!  We’re gonna have a party! It’s our Spring Fling Bash!  Join us out at Ivory Jack’s at 7pm on March 16th to eat, drink and welcome in spring! We would like to take this opportunity get as many members out to Ivory Jacks to kick off our up coming riding season! 

   Which now brings me to our run schedule, please check out the updated final run schedule on page 2. We have a very full schedule and would like to see as many members and even non-members turn out for these events. Please mark your calendars now! It’s time to start planning ahead!

   During our last General Membership meeting there was quite a bit of discussion on the upcoming events. What we would like is more input from our membership.  Attend the meeting… state your piece! If you can’t make the meeting e-mail your concerns to abate@ptialaska.net so that you’re not left out of the planning process.

   T-Shirts! We are ordering more t-shirts! Be sure to purchase yours early. They seem to be going as fast as we get’em!   
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MRF Board of Directors Elections Complete

   The MRF has just completed three elections for its Board of Directors.  The individuals elected will officially be seated at the upcoming MRF Board of Directors meeting in Lansing, Michigan, on February 8.

   Deborah Butitta of Arizona was chosen to continue serving on the MRF Board as SMRO Liaison for another two years.  This position is elected by the MRF’s Supporting Motorcyclists’ Rights Organizations as one of two direct representatives on the MRF Board of Directors.

   In addition, the two State Representatives to the Board positions have been filled.  These positions are elected by the MRF State Representatives to provide two direct representatives on the MRF Board of Directors. Ken Ray of Oregon was chosen to begin a two-year term as one of the MRF State Representatives to the Board.  Ken replaces Mack Backlund of Minnesota, who resigned from the MRF Board at the end of his term. The MRF would like to thank Mack for his hard work and dedication while serving on the MRF Board of Directors. Tim Nelson of Iowa will fill the other MRF State Representative to the Board position, serving out the remainder of Chris Maurich’s term. Chris was elected Director of State Representatives Program in September 2001. Tim’s current term will be for one year.

   The MRF would like to thank all of the candidates who showed their dedication to motorcyclists’ rights by running for these important MRF Board positions.  In addition, we would like to congratulate those selected and welcome their continued support of the MRF as members of the Board of Directors.

Todd Wloszczynski, Vice President

 ABATE of Alaska, Tanana Valley Chapter

Membership Coordinator for MRF, Alaska


2002 Run Schedule 
(Final Version)
March 30 - Frozen Few (by invitation only)

April 27th – BFSR! Chatanika (Bill Fenderson’s Spring Run)- Meet at Midnight Sun Cycles for departure. There will be food, bike games and an AC40 celebration. 

May 25-27th - Olnes Pond Run (Memorial Day Weekend)

June 21st Solstice Run & Xmas in July Kick Off

July 4-7th Statewide ABATE (Talkeetna). There will be 2 departure times scheduled. The 1st is the Iron Butt; this includes a departure from Midnight Sun Cycles headed down the Richardson Highway then to meet up with other ABATE chapters to ride the Parks to the Statewide Rally site, then home via the Parks Highway. The 2nd departure is also scheduled to depart from Midnight Sun Cycles headed down the Parks Hwy. to the Statewide Rally and then back with the rest of the pack.

July 13th – Garage Sale – Midnight Sun Cycles – Fundraiser for Xmas in July Toy Run. Proceeds go towards the purchase of toys for the Xmas in July run.

July 20th - Xmas in July Toy Run to FMHS with a gathering at a place to be announced.

July 27-28th Deb’s Run to Clearwater Lodge

August Tanana Valley Fair Booth – need volunteers to man the booth.

Mid August– Sturgis in Alaska

*Larry Ballard’s Freeze Up Run  - TBA

*Vets Day Party TBA

* Tommy T’s Sobriety Run – Nenana River Days
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Cheers ~

Ivory Jacks!  Thank you so much for your support of the Tanana Valley ABATE. You came thru for us on our Vet’s Appreciation spaghetti feed and now our Spring Fling Bash!

Scott Hamann!  Our newest lifetime member.  Thanks!


Board Meeting Recap

To be proposed at the next Statewide ABATE meeting in July:

1) Change the Statewide meeting (face to face) to October instead of February. 

2) Propose having a teleconference meeting in February.

3) Propose quarterly teleconference meetings between ABATE chapters, place and time to be announced.

4) Obtain copies of other ABATE chapter newsletters to compliment ours.

*********

Tanana Valley State Fair – We need members to donate items for the raffle that will be held during this time. We also need volunteers to sign up to man the booth at the fair. Volunteers receive a free ticket into the fair for the day they volunteer.

*********

BFSR & Larry Ballard Patch

It was decided that the Rocker’s for the 2002 BFSR run will include the initials “LB” in yellow in remembrance of Larry Ballard who recently passed.

Discussion regarding a “Larry Ballard Freeze Up Run” was approved. Members can submit ideas for a patch and the winner will receive a 1year membership. Winner for the design will be announced during the Deb’s Clearwater Run.

********

MAY is Motorcycle Awareness Month.  Arrangements will be made to display TV ABATE’s Banner in two locations around town during this month.

********
The next general membership meeting is March 5th, 7pm, VFW Post 3929

The next Board of Director’s meeting is March 19th, 7pm at VFW Post 3929

*******

We would like to say “thanks” to all those who attended our last meeting.
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7:00pm Saturday, March 16th, Ivory Jacks!  We’ll have food, music, door prizes and a whole lot of fun.  We will also have transportation for those who would like to take advantage of it.
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Technology!

  TV ABATE is trying to catch up to today’s technology. We will be sending out the monthly newsletter via email, as well as any meeting date announcements and event schedules. 

  Our question is! Do we have your current email address?

  If you would like TV ABATE information emailed to you, send your email address to lilbitak@hotmail.com to be included on the list.
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Links to check out….

Statewide ABATE 

http://www.abateofalaska.net/ 

Chugiak ABATE 

http://www.abateofchugiak.org/ 

Anchorage ABATE

http://www.abateofalaska.net/anchorage/index.htm 

Kenai Peninsula ABATE

http://www.geocities.com/MotorCity/Speedway/3701/ 

Valdez ABATE

http://www.geocities.com/MotorCity/Track/5373/
I bet you’re wondering where our link is… Well! I’m work’n on it! Soon! Trust me…                       -Webmaster
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Tanana Valley ABATE T-shirts

will be available at the

Spring Fling Bash 


March 16, 2002  - Ivory Jacks

Long Sleeves &

Short Sleeves
Get them while they’re hot!

They don’t last long!
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Comments/Questions/Articles that you’d like to see put in this newsletter – email abate@ptialaska.net
Thanks Larry for being a part of our ride.

Larry S. Ballard

November 15, 1930 – February 15, 2002

Lakeview, OR      -     Fairbanks, Alaska

He is survived by his wife Joan, his daughter Terry Troxell, and his sons Lonney and Smokey Ballard. He is also survived by many grandchildren and great-grandchildren.

Larry, a retired electrician, was a member of the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 1547 in Fairbanks. His hobbies included restoring old Volkswagens as well as building and riding Harleys.
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Membership Information-

You could be deleted from our list~ Starting in MARCH!
Hello again!

    I'm back, just when you thought it was safe to read the newsletter without hearing a blurb from the membership coordinator about one thing or another. I hope this writing finds you in good health and spirits.

   It looks like another fine year of motorcycling is ahead of us and the pace will pick up pretty rapidly after the March 16th Spring Bash at Ivory Jack's. So, take a good long look at your bike; make sure it's ready to go. While you’re looking things over be sure to check the address label on the front of your newsletter and note the expiration date of your membership dues. Please! If you’re not current, get caught up today. Your dues helps pay for the important work we do throughout the year. In addition to my usual sales pitch, it was agreed at the February board meeting that the names of members with expiration dates of 1999 or earlier would be posted in the newsletter and beginning next month you will be dropped from the roles. If you see your name, this will be your last newsletter unless you bring your dues up to date. For those of you with low member numbers if you would like to keep them get your renewal taken care of before the next newsletter, after that you will receive a new number and previous membership will not apply. Thank you in advance for your cooperation. TOM

 46 D. Amundson
 420 J. Amstrup

421 G. Atkins
268 F. Atkinson

230 D. Copeland
 262 L. Garret

499 T. Lunney
439 R. Milton

260 L. Peterson
 448 J Ryan

255 E. Sanders
197 T. Shamblin

249 D. Walker
 258 D. Westland

245 R. Williams
460 J.  Zollner III

239 J. Zook 
461 J. Zwick

422 H Benson
243 G. Aken

521 R. Adkison
516 G. Anderson

273 P. Bennett
513 L. Avery

509 K. Bilyell
417 T. Buck

492 D. Carlin
406 T. Cassell

483 D. Coffey
237 T. Conley

482 T. DeLima
418 G. Edris

465 B Giabbai
429 C. Grandy

477 E. Hutchinson
 236 B. Leatherman

 70 D. Patterson
445 J. Pritchett

409 D. Leedom
488 R. Liegh

436 T. McGhee
227 D. McSweeny

205 J. Metzger
410 M. Mew

221 G Mitchell
100 D Pailing

442 P. Petty
423 J. Pruss

494 S. Rasmussen
 446. H. Reetz

517 K. Roberts
 44 M. Rogers

485 A. Speiser
484 P. Speiser

500 B. Troyn
278 W. Volkert

222 T. Wood

Have you renewed your ABATE membership?  It would be good if you did! You can contact Tom Stroud at cycle@gci.net for more information or complete and mail in the attached membership application. Be sure to indicate if this is a new membership or renewal.

Motorcyclists Matter~

Right-of-Way violations and Motorcycle Safety

   Background: Over two-thirds of car-motorcycle crashes, and nearly half of all motorcycle crashes are caused by drivers, not by motorcyclists. Of the 1,319 fatal car-motorcycle crashes in 1999, 38 percent involved another vehicle violating the motorcyclist's right-of-way by turning left while the motorcycle was going straight, passing, or overtaking the vehicle.

   The unfortunate truth is that a driver's inattentive left turn, unwary lane change, casual red light "run", or untimely cell phone call can, and often does, result in the death or serious injury of a motorcyclist. While the motorcycling community has made efforts to mitigate these right-of-way type crashes through enhancing motorcycle awareness via billboard, poster, media and other campaigns, the message to "watch for motorcycles" continues to be unheeded by the general motoring public.

   Compounding this serious traffic safety issue is the attitude of indifference that permeates law enforcement and the courts in matters regarding the violation of a motorcyclist's right-of-way. Lackadaisical prosecution, unspoken and sometimes spoken anti-motorcycle sentiment within the judiciary are telling signs of the sentiment that "motorcyclists don't matter." The National Agenda for Motorcycle Safety recognizes this problem noting, "Prosecutors and judges should be equitable when dealing with motorists who cause motorcycle crashes."

   This societal and institutional indifference, combined with the substantial growth in motorcycling, increasing number of motorists on the road and the proliferation of in-vehicle technologies that exacerbate driver distraction creates an unprecedented urgency to address right-of-way violations in an aggressive manner that gets results.

   Current Status: In general, right-of-way laws do not take into account the considerable vulnerability of road users such as motorcyclists, bicyclists and pedestrians. Consequently, the penalty for a right-of-way violator who dings a car, is generally the same as the penalty for a right-of-way violator that sends a more vulnerable road user, such as a motorcyclist, to the hospital or grave; a misdemeanor or summary offense with a small fine from $25 to $100.

   Action: Introduction and enactment of legislation that enhances the penalties for right-of-way violations that cause injury to other road users including motorcyclists, pedestrians and bicyclists.

Recommended enhanced penalties for right-of-way violations
 1) Whoever is convicted of or pleads guilty to a right-of-way violation (or a violation of section xxxx, xxxx, xxxx, etc.,.) in which the offender is found to have caused injury, in addition to any other penalties, shall be fined $200 and shall have their driver's or commercial driver's license or permit or nonresident operating  privilege suspended for 30 days.

  2) Whoever is convicted of or pleads guilty to a right-of-way violation (or a violation of section xxxx, xxxx, xxxx, etc.,.) in which the offender is found to have caused serious bodily injury, in addition to any other  penalties, shall be fined $500 and shall have their driver's or commercial driver's license or permit or  nonresident operating privilege suspended for 90 days.

   3) Whoever is convicted of or pleads guilty to a right-of-way violation (or a violation of section xxxx, xxxx, xxxx, etc.,.) in which the offender is found to have caused a fatality, in addition to any other penalties, shall be fined $1,000 and shall have their driver's or commercial driver's license or permit or nonresident operating privilege suspended for 6 months.

  Fines should be credited to state motorcycle safety program funds. Alternatively, if an offender's education program exists or is established, funding could be provided in part from these right-of-way violation fines as well.

  The AMA further recommends that priority be given to incorporating these enhanced penalties with the right-of-way violations most often associated with motorcycle injuries and fatalities...those occurring in intersections, while turning left, at stop signs and yield signs.

Program Outline: Putting a Stop to Right-of-Way Violations

  While many in the traffic safety community, federal and state legislatures have been quick to regulate motorcycles and in some cases condemn motorcycling in the name of safety, little has been done to enhance motorcycle safety by holding those most responsible for motorcycle crashes and fatalities accountable...right-of-way violators. This neglect has led to an attitude of indifference that permeates the motoring public, law enforcement and the courts in matters regarding the violation of a motorcyclist's right-of-way.

  Though certainly not the only victims of those who violate rights-of-way, motorcyclists, along with bicyclists and pedestrians, are among the most vulnerable to injury when such a violation occurs. An inattentive left turn, an unwary lane change, or a casual red light "run" can, and often do, result in death or serious injury to motorcyclists.

  Consider that more than one-half (1,319) of all motorcycles involved in fatal crashes in 1999 collided with another motor vehicle in transport. According to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA), the majority of these crashes were of the two-vehicle type, in which seventy-six percent of the motorcycles involved were impacted in the front. In 38 percent (425) of these crashes the other vehicle was turning left while the motorcycle was going straight, passing, or overtaking the vehicle. And in 23 percent (262) of these crashes both vehicles were going straight.

  In the landmark study, Motorcycle Accident Cause Factors and Identification of Countermeasures, 1981, researchers found that 64.7 percent of multi-vehicle crashes with motorcycles were due to the actions of the driver of the other vehicle. In addition, it was found that in 10.9 percent of single-vehicle motorcycle crashes, another vehicle was at fault even though no contact occurred. Overall, it was found that half of all motorcycle crashes were caused by other vehicles violating the motorcyclists’ right-of-way.

  Continuing societal and institutional indifference, combined with the substantial growth in motorcycling, the increasing number of motorists on the road and the proliferation of in-vehicle technologies that exacerbate driver distraction create an unprecedented urgency for the motorcycling community to tackle the issue of right-of-way violations in an aggressive, forthright manner. To that end, the American Motorcyclist Association announces the "Motorcyclists Matter" Initiative; a multi-component motorcycle safety initiative, the cornerstone of which is enacting state legislation to enhance the penalties for right-of-way violations that cause injury to other road users, including motorcyclists, pedestrians and bicyclists.

A multi-component motorcycle safety initiative
  The multi-component structure of this initiative recognizes that political climate, resources and support mechanisms vary from state-to-state. While one state may have a legislature that would be supportive of enhancing penalties, another may not. Similarly, resources may be more readily available to support an awareness program in one state than another. Whether pursued individually or collectively, any of these components will contribute to the enhancement of motorcycle safety through the reduction of right-of-way violations. The AMA encourages motorcycling organizations, as well as individuals to pursue components that are "right" for them. Following are the recommended components of the AMA's Motorcyclists Matter Initiative, along with descriptions.

 1. Enhanced Penalties for right-of-way violations

 2. Awareness Programs

 3. Law Enforcement, Prosecutors, and the Courts

 4. Bicyclists, pedestrians and coalition-building

 5. Offenders Education Course

  1. Enhanced Penalties for Right-of-Way Violations

   The strategy of enhancing penalties to both elevate an issue and deter unwanted behavior has been applied successfully in a number of traffic safety initiatives. Perhaps the most notable is that of Mother's Against Drunk Driving (MADD). In virtually every state, traffic offenders face stiffer penalties and higher crimes if excessive alcohol or illegal drug use is involved while committing a traffic offense. This, combined with aggressive public information and education campaigns has led to an overwhelming societal awareness of the problems associated with operating a vehicle while under the influence of drugs or alcohol. Similarly, it is expected that enhanced penalties for right-of-way violations in combination with Public Information and Education (PI&E) campaigns will greatly increase the general motoring public's awareness of this issue and lead to reductions in right-of-way related crashes, of which motorcyclists are particularly vulnerable.

  In general, right-of-way violations are considered minor misdemeanor or summary offenses. These typically have penalty provisions of a small fine ranging from $25 to $100, irrespective of whether the violator causes injury, seriously bodily injury or in some cases a fatality.

  This component does not seek to reclassify right-of-way violations to a higher misdemeanor or felony offense, but rather to enhance the penalty for the existing minor misdemeanor offense when the condition of a violator causing injury, seriously bodily injury or fatality is met. In general, the AMA recommends the introduction and enactment of legislation that enhances right-of-way penalties to include a higher fine and mandatory suspension of driving privileges. Specific recommendations and sample language are included on the American Motorcyclist Association's recommendations for enhanced penalties for right-of-way violations page.

  2. Awareness Programs

   The AMA encourages the development of Public Information and Education (PI&E) campaigns targeting right-of-way violations of motorcyclists. Products such as billboards, poster campaigns, radio spots, news releases, proclamations and timely letters-to-editors can all be integrated to present an effective message reminding drivers to yield the right-of-way. The month of May marks the traditional beginning of the riding season and is an ideal time to launch these campaigns.

   A possible funding source is Section 402 grant funding, typically available through your Governor's Highway Safety Office. In addition, the AMA will award five $500 grants to non-profit organizations that develop a right-of-way campaign featuring the theme "Motorcyclists Matter." To request a grant application, contact Sharon Titus at (614) 856-1900, ext. 1252. Finally,  please send examples of your awareness efforts to the AMA, c/o Motorcyclists Matter, 13515 Yarmouth Dr., Pickerington, OH 43147. These, in turn, will be assembled into an idea packet for further distribution.

  3. Law Enforcement, Prosecutors, and the Courts

    Integral to the successful reduction of right-of-way violations are consistent enforcement and adjudication. The AMA encourages concerned motorcyclists to educate local law enforcement agencies, prosecutors and judges about the serious issue of right-of-way violations. The enclosed fact sheet should aid in this regard.

    Special emphasis should be directed toward prosecutors and judges to ensure they do not diminish the rights of individuals who are injured or killed while on a motorcycle. The AMA encourages aggressive monitoring of local motorcycle-related court cases. Prosecutors and judges who show a history of disregard for motorcyclists should be replaced through the election process. Examples of blatant judicial disregard for motorist right-of-way violations of motorcyclists should be mailed to the AMA, attn: Right-Of-Way, 13515 Yarmouth Dr., Pickerington, OH 43147. Based upon review, the AMA in turn will provide comment to the respective court/prosecutor and will apprise local AMA members of the situation.

  4. Bicyclists, pedestrians and coalition-building

   Lacking the benefit of a protective "cage", motorcyclists, bicyclists and pedestrians are considerably more vulnerable to injury and fatality when involved in a crash than occupants of other vehicle types. Additionally, bicyclists and pedestrians, like motorcyclists, are frequently the victims of right-of-way violations. It is reasonable that bicyclists and pedestrians also be afforded the protective benefits of enhanced right-of-way penalty legislation. Advocates should consider building coalitions with bicycling and pedestrian organizations to support enhanced penalty legislative initiatives and awareness programs. A good source for identifying local bicycling organizations is the League of American Bicyclists. They can be contacted at (202) 822-1333, or visit their website at www.bikeleague.org .

  5. Offenders Education Course

   The development and offering of an offender's education course focusing on the unique vulnerabilities of motorcyclists, bicyclists and pedestrians is encouraged. Participation in this course could be mandated for right-of-way violators, or offered as an alternative to the enhanced penalties outlined above. Possible funding sources for course development and delivery include fines collected from enhanced right-of-way penalties and Section 402 Highway Safety Grants. Several states may already have in place similar educational programs. Where these programs exist, advocates are encouraged to integrate a motorcycle safety component.

    To further aid in this initiative, the following materials are provided: AMA Press Release, Issue Brief, Enhanced Penalty Legislation Recommendations, NHTSA Traffic Safety Facts 1999: Motorcycles, National Agenda for Motorcycle Safety. For further information on the AMA's Motorcyclists Matter Initiative, contact Imre Szauter at (614) 856-1900, or e-mail: iszauter@ama-cycle.org.

Submitted by:

 Todd Wloszczynski, Vice President

ABATE of Alaska, Tanana Valley Chapter

 Membership Coordinator for MRF, Alaska
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ABATE OF 
TANANA VALLEY

OBJECTIVE AND PURPOSE:  The objectives and purpose of ABATE shall be to form a united motorcycle riders organization or association at the individual local level as well as the state level. The members of ABATE shall be dedicated to the promoting of fair motorcycle legislation and shall endure their freedom by working to prevent enactment or to work to repeal existing unfair anti-motorcycle legislation. ABATE membership shall promote motorcycle rider training programs and public awareness programs. The membership shall also work to prevent mandatory helmet laws, and shall also work to repeal laws requiring headlights to be turned on during daylight hours, and unreasonable low noise levels. (By laws excerpt section)
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NEW   
  RENEWAL

ABATE OF TANANA VALLEY MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
NAME:  _____________________________________

SPOUSE:  ___________________________________

PHONE: ____________________________________

E-MAIL:  ____________________________________ ADDRESS___________________________________

____________________________________________

DATE______________________________________ 

COMPLETED M.S.F. COURSE________YEARS RIDING________
ANNUAL DUES: 

$25.00 PER PERSON

$40.00 PER COUPLE

$100.00 Sustaining

$250.00 Lifetime
Agreement

By signing this application I agree to waive any and all claims against Alaska Bikers Advocate Training and Education (ABATE), its officers, board members, and general members for any personal or property loss or damage which may occur as a result of my participation in ABATE functions.

I understand that ABATE cannot and will not assume responsibility for my safety, and that if I participate in any ABATE sponsored ride or event I do voluntarily, assuming all risks, and release and hold ABATE harmless for any personal injury or property loss which may result therefrom. I agree not to sue ABATE or any property owner for any injury or damage which may occur as a result of my own or my guests participation in any ABATE sponsored event, and I agree to reimburse ABATE for any and all losses it may suffer as a result therefrom. 

_____________________________________________
APPLICANT SIGNATURE:

_____________________________________

DATE:
General Membership meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Meetings are held at VFW Post 3929 (downtown Fairbanks on First Street). There are benefits, charitable fund-raisers and community projects throughout the year. The safety/education and political action committees operate year round.  ABATE contributes to the Fairbanks Rescue Mission and participates in community programs such as Clean Up Day, Blood drives, and Christmas Food Programs. 

***************FOR OFFICE USE ONLY******************

PATCH SENT: ____________  CARD SENT: __________ 


CARD#___       ___________EXP.DATE:______________

PAID CASH:________________CHECK #:______________ 


COMPUTER UPDATED:____________________________

A.B.A.T.E. OF TANANA VALLEY
P.O. BOX 82095
FAIRBANKS, AK. 99708-2095

A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION

March 2002

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	1
	2

	3
	4
	5
General Membership Meeting – VFW, 7pm
	6
	7
	8
	9

	10
	11
	12



	13


	14 

	15
	16
SPRING FLING BASH –Ivory Jacks 7pm

	17
St. Patrick’s Day
	18

	19 

Board of  Director’s Meeting – VFW, 7pm
	20
	21
	22

	23

	24
Palm Sunday
	25
	26
	27
	28
	29
Good Friday
	30
Frozen Few
(invitation only)

	31

Easter Sunday
	
	
	
	
	
	



ABATE of the Tanana Valley

PO Box 82095

Fairbanks, Alaska 99708-2095



TO:



Membership in ABATE is open to all riders of any type of motorcycle!
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